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HOUSE BILL NO. 1141

AN ACT TO LICENSE PERSONS OFFERING APPLIED BEHAVIOR ANALY SIS
SERVICES TO THE PUBLIC.

A prisonorjail impact statement has beenrequested on HB1141becausethebill
creates a licensing system for behavioral analysts and creates a penalty for
practicing without a license. Currently behavioral analysts do not have to be
licensed. ThepenaltyforfailuretoobtainingalicenseisaClass2 misdemeanor.

There are dozens of professions licensed in South Dakota. Currently, because
behavior analysts are not licensed, we do not have data on how many may bein
violationof licensingrequirements. However, toexaminethepotential problem,
weobtained statisticsonthelicensingviolationsfor cosmetologists, architects,
marriage counselors, and nurse practitionersfromJanuary 1, 2010 to December
31, 2015. Of those, there were no arrests and no convictions. Furthermore, the
penalty in this Act is a Class 2 misdemeanor. Its purpose is to enforce
compliance with the provisions to which it adheres. This offense could be
prosecuted. However, if prosecuted, it will not likely result in aprison or jail
sentence. Due to the low occurrence of arrests and convictions in current
licensing practices, and the low penalties for a Class 2 misdemeanor, it isthe
opinion of the LRC that the impact on prison or jail populationsisnegligible.
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